




January 30, 2018 

 

To:  Landmarks Committee 

Re:  1115 Rutledge Street Gutter Replacement 

 

I would like to appeal the notice that I got regarding the gutters that were 
installed on the 1115 Rutledge Street property in conjunction with a roof 
replacement. 

I recently acquired the property when my long-term partner passed away.  I am 
working on taking care of existing problems that I was aware of when George 
was alive, and continue to honor the historic nature of the house while 
moving into the space.  I am still learning and now understand that I need to 
double check the appropriateness of each detail of any future projects.  I 
know now not to make any assumptions.    

I am concerned about the cost of again replacing the gutters. I opted for 
leaf guards also in order to be able to keep the large tree in front of the 
house.  That added quite a bit to the cost.  I was trying to do things right 
but made a mistake.  Now I would be facing a huge added cost after already 
paying a lot to redo the roof using the Slateline shingles.  I am hoping to 
put together additional funding to continue to restore the inside to more of 
its original condition.  

 
Please advise if you need more information or have questions. 

Thanks! 

Joan Grosse 

jgrosse@chorus.net 

(608) 239-5377 


